
 

 

PAULTON PARISH COUNCIL 

 
Minutes of the Planning and Highways Committee meeting held by video conference 

on Tuesday 28th July 2020 at 7.00pm. 

 
PRESENT:  Z Escott, L Hardman and H Warren 
                           
IN ATTENDANCE:   C Hall (Clerk) 
 
In the absence of the Chairman, Councillor H Warren was the Chairman for this meeting only. 
 
 

                     535.    APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 
 

Apologies were received and accepted from Councillors T Bridgeman, H Howson, G Dix, 
and G Johnson 

           No apologies were received for Councillor B Stevens 
 
 
536.   PUBLIC PARTICIPATION 
 
          There was none. 
 
 
537.   DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 
 
          There was none. 
 
            
538.  CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES 

   
            Resolved – that the minutes of the meeting held on 30th June 2020 were confirmed as a 

true record and electronically signed by the Chairman.   
 

 

539.   CONSULTATION ON PLANNING APPLICATIONS 
 
(1183) 20/02391/CONSLT – Street Record, High Street, Paulton. 
            Removal of public payphone service. (Kiosk at High Street, Paulton). 
            Support with Comments: Paulton Parish Council would support the removal of 

the payphone service following the evidence of extremely low usage and would 
like the option to explore adopting the phone box with the full Council. 

 
 
(1184) 20/02537/FUL – 5 Winterfield Road, Paulton. 
            Erection of single storey rear extension.   
           Support.          
 

    
540.   PLANNING APPLICATIONS DETERMINED BY B&NES COUNCIL 
  
         The applications determined by B&NES Council were received and noted.   
 
 
541.   OUTSTANDING APPLICATIONS 
 
          The information was noted. 



 

 

 
 
 
 
542.  HIGHWAYS ISSUES 
 
 
         SPEEDING 
 

The response from the PCSO team with the suggestion of a community speed watch 
scheme to support the work of the beat team was discussed. It is felt that this could work 
well with our residents however it is acknowledged that COVID restrictions have 
suspended these groups currently. 

 
Resolved – that the Planning and Highway committee would like to explore a community 
speed watch scheme and will add to the agenda in October to review if the COVID 
restrictions have been eased. 

     
         PAULTO HILL 
 

It was noted that BANES had confirmed that the potholes and erosion of the road at Paulto 
Hill had been resolved, however this is incorrect, and the road remains in poor condition. 
BANES will be contacted requesting urgent attention. 
 

         PARKING 
 

An email has been sent to Stefan Chivers on the 6th July with no response, this will be 
followed up and reported at the meeting in August. Cllr L Hardman has also contacted 
Joanna Wright to ask for her support with this matter and will report back at the August 
meeting. 

        
543.  DATE OF NEXT MEETING 
 
         That the next meeting of the Planning and Highways Committee is scheduled to take   
         place on 25th August 2020.  
 
         The meeting finished at 7.27pm. 
 
 
 
    Signed (Chairman): ...............................................Date.........................................   


